FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000/ENVIRONMENTAL INFORMATION REGULATIONS 2004 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

I am writing to request some information about Public Spaces Protection Orders.

Under the FOI Act please provide the following information for each of the last four financial years (2016/17, 2017/18, 2018/19, 2019/20) and any data for the financial year 2020/21 so far, up until 10 September 2020:
-Whether you had a Public Spaces Protection Order that prohibits any type of begging
Leicester City Council does not have a public spaces protection order (PSPO) that prohibits begging, therefore, the questions below are not applicable.
-The number of fixed penalty notices issued for breaching a Public Spaces Protection Order by begging
And, if possible within the cost threshold, can the outcome of these notices also be included:
-how many of these notices were not paid
-how many people were prosecuted for failing to pay the fixed penalty notice
-how many people were issued a Community Protection Notice, Criminal Behaviour Order or Civil Injunction after breaching a Public Spaces Protection Order by begging
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk

Leicester City Council

City Hall, 115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ

info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
